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Welcome back letter
Year 3 Autumn 2019
Dear Parents,

We hope you all have had a lovely summer and are looking forward to the Autumn Term and your child’s start to KS2. We would like to take this opportunity to give you a brief introduction to Year 3.
Members of staff : 
Mrs Seagrave (Class teacher 3SH Monday to Wednesday), 
Mrs Horton (Class teacher 3SH Thursday and Friday) 
Miss Moore  (Class Teacher in 3M)

Mrs Trussell, Mrs Trick and Miss Angel (TA’s working in Year 3)
In the mornings the children should be dropped off on the middle playground by 8.45 am. They will line up and be taken to their classrooms by their class teacher.
At the end of the day the children should be met at their classroom door (by the field not the fire doors!). Please let us know if your child needs to meet a childminder or brother/sister at another part of the school.
If at any point you need to talk to the Class Teacher please let us know and we will arrange a mutually convenient time. 

Here are some details about our week:

PE will happen on a Tuesday afternoon with Mr Norton and another session in the week with the class teacher – hall use and weather permitting. 
Swimming will take place each week in the Autumn Term on Friday afternoons. 3SH will go each Friday until half term, 3M will follow each Friday for the second half term – please see letters to follow. 

Please make sure your child has their named PE kit in school, every day.
Homework: 
· Spellings will be set on a Friday to be tested the following Wednesday. These will be sent home in the ‘Super Spelling Championship’ booklet. A reminder will be included in the homework section of your child’s reading diary. Please could booklets be in school each Wednesday so scores can be recorded and you will know how your child is progressing.
·  We expect your child to read daily and for this to be recorded in the diary, even if your child is a fluent reader.
· Addition / subtraction facts will be practised regularly in school, moving onto times tables and associated division facts later in the term.   Your child will be expected to practise these independently at home.
· An additional piece of work will be given on a weekly basis to support children’s learning. This would usually be an English, Maths or ‘Learning Challenge’ task.  This will be given in a homework book.  Homework will be set on a Friday and should be returned for marking by the following Wednesday.  
Children will have a range of reading activities on a daily basis, including whole class reading. The focus of these sessions will be explained each week within the Reading Diary. Your child will have an opportunity to change their book regularly.  Reading books and Homework Diaries should be in school at all times and parents are expected to sign and comment on reading at home. These books are also a great opportunity to pass messages to us – thank you. We will check diaries on a weekly basis, although encourage children to show us if there is a note from home that needs our attention.
Please note that due to limited space in the cloakrooms and classrooms, your child will not be required to provide any other equipment e.g. pencils, pens, felt tips etc.
Over the coming weeks we will be updating the Year 3 class page on the Abbey Road website. If you do not wish photographs of your child to be on the website please inform us as soon as possible.

We look forward to meeting and working with you all this year and are very excited as we begin our next learning journey in Key Stage 2.
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This half term Year 3 will be doing many exciting learning challenges. We will be covering: 
	PE
	Athletics / Swimming / Games

	Science
	Let’s get moving – How the body moves / nutrition

	Art & DT
	Collage and sketching

	RE
	Signs, Symbols and Parables.

	Music
	Singing – Let Your Spirit Fly

	   PSHE
	New Beginnings 

	ICT
	E-Safety & Coding


